
 

REPORT TO CLIPP 

 

ITEM NAME: Adoption of New Marathon County All Hazards Mitigation Plan 
MEETING DATE: July 5, 2023 
PRESENTING COMMITTEE: CLIPP 
COMMITTEE CONTACT: Chris Eiden 
STAFF CONTACT: Peter Wegner 
PREPARED BY: Jennifer Poyer 

 

 
ISSUE:  Marathon County Emergency Management has requested the Village adopt the new Marathon County 
All Hazards Mitigation Plan. 
 
ISSUE BACKGROUND/PREVIOUS ACTIONS:  “All hazard plans are done at the county level but incorporate all 
local units within the county in the spirit of intergovernmental cooperation and to avoid duplication of the same 
work by each municipality. Incorporated local governments must have an approved local all hazards mitigation 
plan to remain eligible for certain FEMA disaster fund that would be available after a disaster declaration. 
Additionally, FEMA may require a local unit to develop and adopt an all hazard plan following a disaster in that 
community. Adoption of this county all hazard plan satisfies the planning requirement, so that the municipality 
does not have to go through the time and expense of creating a plan from scratch.” – Excerpt from memo from 
Darryl L. Landeau, - North Central Wisconsin Planning Commission 
 
The CLIPP Committee were involved in the updates during their April 4, 2022 committee meeting. (See page 1-6 
of the plan.) 
 
PROPOSAL: Adoption of New Marathon County All Hazards Mitigation Plan 
 
ADVANTAGES:   

 Satisfies FEMA disaster fund requirements 

 Saves time and money for staff and Village  
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Recommend the Village Board adopt the Marathon County All Hazards Mitigation 
Plan 2022 Update – RESOLUTION 2023 - 006 
 
ATTACHMENTS (describe briefly):  

 New Marathon County All Hazards Mitigation Plan 

 Proposed Resolution 
 


